
 

 

 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian 

We hope that you have managed this last week and that you have been able to enjoy some of the 

nice weather. We have been adding new videos to the website and additional ideas for activities and 

work for the children. 

As I explained in my previous letter we are reassessing our decisions daily, after careful 

consideration and keeping in mind government guidelines as well as the wellbeing of pupils and staff 

we have decided that from Monday 20th April we will open for those pupils with the most complex 

needs whose parents wish them to attend. This will be pupils from Willow and Maple and a small 

number of other pupils. We have been in contact with these families, if we have not had a 

conversation with you regarding your child returning to school we will not be open for them. We will 

reassess this again as the week progresses and if we feel your child could safely return to school and 

needs to due to the impact on their education we will be in touch. 

I hope that you will support us with these decisions, they are being made with the best interests of 

everyone at heart. If you do wish to discuss anything please contact me directly and we can discuss 

your concerns. 

I hope that you all have a peaceful and enjoyable Easter and I will be in touch at the end of next 

week. Keep safe and stay at home. 

Stay safe and stay at home 

Kind Regards 

Penny Derries 

Penelope.derries@thegrove.northumberland.sch.uk 


